
 

 

 
10 February 2025 

 
 
Dear President, 

It is my great honour to invite you to participate in the Joint Meeting of the Network of the Presidents of the 
Supreme Judicial Courts of the European Union and the Court of Justice of the European Union (CJEU) 
taking place on 28 March 2025 in Luxembourg. The Joint Meeting is devoted to two topics: “The 
independence of the judiciary within the European Union: a shared responsibility” and “GDPR supervision 
of judicial processing of personal data”.  

The programme will start at 19.00 on Thursday, 27 March with a welcome dinner offered by Mr Koen 
Lenaerts, President of the CJEU. The dinner will take place at the premises of the Court of Justice.  

The Joint Meeting of 28 March will also take place at the premises of the CJEU. The morning session of the 
day will focus on the “The independence of the judiciary within the European Union: a shared 
responsibility”. Mr Donal O’Donnell, Chief Justice of Ireland, will deliver the Introductory Report on behalf 
of the Network. The afternoon session will provide an opportunity for an exchange of views on the “GDPR 
supervision of judicial processing of personal data”. Ms Dineke de Groot, President of the Supreme Court of 
the Netherlands, will be the Network’s Rapporteur for this session.  

The working languages of the Joint Meeting are English and French (simultaneous interpretation will be 
provided). The preliminary programme of the Joint Meeting is enclosed.  

The CJEU recommends three hotels, all in the walking distance from the premises of the Court: 

1) Sofitel Luxembourg Europe (6, Rue du Fort Niedergrünewald, Plateau de Kirchberg) 

2) Novotel Luxembourg Kirchberg (6, Rue Fort Niedergrünewald, Plateau de Kirchberg) 

3) Novotel Luxembourg Suites (13, Avenue J. F. Kennedy, Quartier Européen) 

You are kindly invited to arrange your accommodation reservation directly with the hotel and to also arrange 
your travel to and from Luxembourg. 

We would be very grateful if the completed Registration Form could be submitted to the Secretariat of the 
Network (secretariat@networkpresidents.eu) before Monday, 3 March 2025. Please refer to the same 
address should you have any questions or should you need any further information about the Joint Meeting. 

I look forward to meeting you in Luxembourg. 

Please accept the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 
 
Anders Eka 
President of the Network 

https://all.accor.com/hotel/1314/index.en.shtml
https://all.accor.com/hotel/1930/index.en.shtml
https://all.accor.com/hotel/7206/index.en.shtml
mailto:secretariat@networkpresidents.eu

